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Blended Learning during a closure

At Moss Hall Nursery School, should the Nursery need to close, or partially close we will ensure that remote learning is put into place without delay.
Principles of early learning

Our remote offer will be guided by the principles of early learning in place for school based learning, which include;

· Learning through play and exploration

· The importance for physical and mental health as well as for learning of time spent outdoors

· A focus on communication and language, including sharing books and stories with children on a daily basis

What will we do?

· A daily letter will be emailed to families with 3 suggested activities. Links will be provided to relevant and age appropriate online sites such as those with free audible books, ideas on exercise and the environment
· On Monday, a Book of the Week will be introduced with related activities suggested in the daily letter over the course of the week.

·  Stories and songs read and sung by key people will be added to Google Classroom on a daily basis.

· We will provide packs for all families who require them, consisting of a variety of resources such as books, paper, scissors, writing implements.  These will be replenished on a regular basis

The Deputy Head Teacher has responsibility for overseeing this work.

Positive Relationships with children and families will be maintained in the following ways:
· The key person will send a personal letter every Friday to their key group referring to what the children have been carrying out during the week as well as general items of news.

· The key person will call each family who are not attending Nursery once a week to talk about children’s home learning and their wellbeing.  Suggestions may be made about developing children’s interests to aid progress.

Parents will be supported 
· We recognise that parents may feel very isolated and anxious when staying at home and are committed to staying in touch with all our families.

· Regular contact from key people aims to help reassure parents and in turn to help parents to provide warm, responsive and loving care to their children.

· Parents will be advised that they can call or email the school office and that somebody will return their call as soon as possible to offer support as needed.

· Links to websites offering help and support with parenting will be shared as part of the regular communication with parents.

Children will be  safeguarded
· Any concerns identified by key people will be  shared with Senior Leaders who follow up if necessary.

· Where we are unable to contact families Senior Leaders will always follow any safeguarding protocols deemed necessary.

· Parents will be reminded about keeping their child safe when using a phone, tablet or computer.

Where the school is able to offer some on site provision there is a clearly identified set of criteria:

1. Vulnerable families

2. Children of critical workers

3. Other child or family needs, which includes parents work commitments and children’s educational needs.
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